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I am Habil Huseynov from Azerbaijan. I am a Visiting Researcher at the Asian 
Disaster Reduction Center (ADRC VR FY2023). I graduated from the Academy 
of the Ministry of Emergency Situations of the Republic of Azerbaijan with a 
bachelor's degree with an Honors Diploma in 2019 in the profession of 
"Emergency Situations and Life Safety Engineering". Then, I graduated from the 
same Academy with a master's degree with an Honors Diploma in 2021 in the 
specialization of "Emergency Management" in the "Emergency Situations and 
Life Safety Engineering" profession. In addition, I am a doctoral student at 

Azerbaijan State Oil and Industry University in the profession "Emergency Safety (by area)". I am working 
on my dissertation work called "Evaluation (assessment) of Possible Flood Disasters and Appropriate 
Measures at Yevlakh-Neftchala Zones of Kura River Basin”. 
Since 2021, I have been working as a teacher at the Academy of the Ministry of Emergency Situations of 
the Republic of Azerbaijan. I teach cadets (students) “Civil Defense” and “Defense Against Weapons of 
Mass Destruction” subjects at the Academy. I already have six scientific articles that have been published 
in different scientific journals. I have been actively joining International conferences, seminars, and other 
events related to scientific research. Furthermore, during my stay in Japan I had a great chance to attend 
International Recovery Forum 2024. 
I'm really interested in participating in the ADRC Visiting Researcher Program to learn advanced 
techniques for disaster risk management in Japan. Azerbaijan has faced numerous natural disasters 
throughout its history, causing significant damage to infrastructure and impacting the population. So, after 
this program, I will be able to assist my department in teaching cadets on new approaches to disaster 
management systems. Moreover, this program will help me to develop myself in this field, especially 
disaster prevention. And then, as a field officer, I will be able to work more confidently in disaster 
management.  
Finally, I would like to thank the Government of Japan and ADRC for providing us with such a great 
opportunity. I also want to express my sincere gratitude to all the staff of ADRC for their enthusiastic support 
during my stay in Japan. 


